THE BOARD OF COUNTY COMMISSIONERS MET ON THE $7^{\rm TH}$, $14^{\rm TH}$, $21^{\rm ST}$ & $28^{\rm TH}$ OF AUGUST 2018 IN THEIR OFFICE AT THE GRANITE COUNTY COURTHOUSE WITH ALL THREE COMMISSIONERS PRESENT.

THE FOLLOWING CLAIMS FOR THE MONTH OF JULY 2018 WERE APPROVED AS FOLLOWS:

WARRANT		AMOUNT
54755 BLANCHE MCLURE	CONVENTION	\$590.82
54756 CATERPILLAR FINAN SERV CORP	EXCAVATOR	\$3,432.21
54757 US POSTAL SERVICE 54758 HIGH TECH LINEN	SUPPLIES	\$4.00 \$68.67
54759 BOB WEAVER CONSTRUCTION	RUGS TRUCKING,MULCHING,GRAVEL	\$21,835.00
54760 MCDONALD EXCAVATION	GRAVEL	\$8,580.00
54761 VISA #1	COUNTY HEALTH	\$1,007.64
54762 VISA #2	REYNOLDS RADIATOR, EXPRESS LUI	
54763 FLINT CREEK VALLEY BANK 54764 360 OFFICE SOLUTIONS	PAYROLL & NOD FEE SUPPLIES	\$101,950.21 \$989.28
54764 SOU OFFICE SOLUTIONS 54765 A & M FIRE AND SAFETY, INC	SUPPLIES	\$989.28 \$158.75
54766 ADAM MICHNEVICH	TRAVEL	\$237.16
54767 ADLER TOWING	SHERIFF REQUEST CAMPER TOW	\$250.00
54768 AG - WEST	SUPPLIES	\$191.91
54769 AMERICAN WELDING & GAS 54770 ANNIE YOUNG	ACETYLENE TRAVEL & SUPPLIES	\$23.45
54770 ANNIE YOUNG 54771 B.W. ST. CLAIR	TRAVEL & SUPPLIES T.V. STUDY	\$186.02 \$400.00
54772 BEN HAUPTMAN	TRAVEL	\$204.00
54773 BLACKFOOT CFT	JULY BILLING	\$3,986.10
54774 BLAINE BRADSHAW	SUPPLIES	\$10.79
54775 BOB BARKER CO INC	CARE OF PRISIONERS	\$57.36
54776 BOB'S QUALITY AUTO 54777 C J CANNALIATO	REPAIRS & MAINTENANCE TV ENGINEERING	\$650.00 \$11,752.01
54777 C J CANNALIATO 54778 CARLY DORSHORST	FIRST AID CLASS	\$11,752.01 \$50.00
54779 CARQUEST AUTO PARTS	REPAIRS & MAINTENANCE	\$697.71
54780 CENTRAL SERVICES DIVISION	CJIN RENEWAL	\$2,066.04
54781 CENTURYLINK	MT EMERGENCY BUNDLE SERVICE	\$415.80
54782 CENTURYLINK	FCP PHONE	\$56.98
54783 CMI, INC 54784 COLETTE ADELE FADNESS	DRYGAS MILEAGE	\$170.00 \$219.64
54785 COMDATA	JULY BILLING	\$5,435.40
54786 COMPLIANCE MONITORING SYSTEMS		\$75.00
54787 CULLIGAN	OUT OF TOWN WATER	\$10.00
54788 DEPARTMENT OF REVENUE	CONTRACTOR'S WITHHOLDING	\$72.50
54789 DIS TECHNOLOGIES 54790 DOYLE & ASSOCIATES	CONTRACTED SERVICES PBURG AMB GARAGE AUDIT	\$14,771.35 \$1,965.00
54790 DOTLE & ASSOCIATES 54791 DRUMMOND AMBULANCE ASSOC	TRAINING & SUPPLIES	\$1,905.00 \$663.96
54792 DUSTBUSTERS INC	DUSTGARD	\$4,826.52
54793 ENERGY PARTNERS LLC	SW SITES PROPANE	\$438.57
54794 FICKLER OIL CO. INC.	FUEL	\$3,071.70
54795 FLINT CREEK LODGE #11	RENT/6 MONTHS	\$2,550.00
54796 GENERAL DISTRIBUTING CO. 54797 GRANITE AMMUNITION	SUPPLIES TRAINING	\$194.28 \$525.00
54798 GRANITE COUNTY TREASURER	POSTAGE	\$296.25
54799 GRANITE DISPOSAL	DUMPSTERS	\$165.00
54800 GRANITE PHARMACY	PRISIONER MEDS	\$2,740.71
54801 GREAT WEST ENGINEERING	PROFESSIONAL FEES	\$2,721.11
54802 GROSVOLD EXCAVATION 54803 HARLOW'S TRUCK CENTER	FLINT CREEK DAM TREE REMOVAL PARTS	\$7,177.50 \$336.82
54804 HIGH TECH LINEN	RUGS	\$130.38
54805 HOGAN'S RANCH & BUILDERS	SUPPLIES	\$203.79
54806 HUFFMAN GROCERY	INMATE MEALS AND SUPPLIES	\$1,355.31
54807 HUFFMAN GROCERY	DRUMMOND SENIOR CENTER SUPPL	
54808 HUFFMAN GROCERY 54809 JOHN DEERE FINANCIAL	SUPPLIES SUPPLIES	\$42.69 \$354.97
54810 KAREN PALMER	TRAVEL	\$534.97 \$522.12
54811 KENWORTH SALES	REPAIR PARTS	\$242.46
54812 MACO	DUES	\$5,192.44
54813 MACO PCT	INSURANCE	\$147,698.00
54814 MAPS INC 54815 MCDONALD EXCAVATION	E911 ADDRESS SUPPORT EXCAVATOR & MOBILIZATION	\$2,018.25 \$10,937.50
54816 MCGOWAN WATER COND, INC	SOFTENER RENTAL AND SALT	\$33.95
54817 MED-TECH RESOURCE	MEDICAL SUPPLIES	\$26.58
54818 MONTANA ASSOC OF COUNTIES	MACO CONFERENCE REGISTRATION	·
54819 MONTANA BROOM & BRUSH	SUPPLIES	\$32.50
54820 MT CORRECTIONAL ENTERPRISES	DISPATCH UNIFORMS	\$704.96
54821 MONTANA ELECTRONICS CO, INC 54822 MONTANA RAIL LINK	RADIO TESTING STORAGE OF GRAVEL	\$109.83 \$3,067.00
54823 MONTANA WEED CONTROL ASSOC	CALENDARS	\$3,007.00
54824 MOUNTAIN WEST COOPERATIVE	PROPANE	\$40.40

54825 MSU EXTENSION SERVICE	SALARY SHARE	\$2,275.00
54826 MT COUNTY TREASURER'S ASSOC	MCTA DUES	\$415.00
54827 NICK DIESEL KESLER	SERVICE AMBULANCE	\$425.75
54828 NORMONT EQUIPMENT CO 54829 NORTHWEST INSURANCE GROUP	TOOLS AIRPORT POLICY	\$861.00
54830 NORTHWEST INSURANCE GROUP 54830 NORTHWESTERN ENERGY	JULY STATEMENTS	\$3,199.00 \$2,465.48
54831 PARKE LOGGING	BELLY DUMP HAULING	\$2,817.50
54832 PATRICIA BAUER	MILEAGE	\$129.71
54833 PATRIOT EXCAVATION, LLC	EXCAVATOR & MOBILIZATION	\$13,875.00
54834 PHILIPSBURG MAIL, THE	ADS	\$1,754.25
54835 PHILIPSBURG, TOWN OF	WATER/SEWER	\$447.50
54836 PINTLER PETROLEUM	FUEL	\$3,413.26
54837 REPUBLIC SERVICES #889	CONTRACTED SERVICES	\$8,924.80
54838 REPUBLIC SERVICES OF MONTANA	CONTRACTED SERVICES	\$7,275.55
54839 RUSSELL MORRISON 54840 SOLE STONE REIM SERVICES	SUPPLIES CONTRACTED SERVICES	\$69.00 \$81.94
54841 STAPLES CREDIT PLAN	SUPPLIES	\$88.94
54842 STEEL, ETC.	CULVERTS & BANDS	\$45,485.70
54843 SWEET PEA SEWER & SEPTIC	CONTRACTED SERVICE	\$225.00
54844 TERRY JO VIETOR	VICTIM ADVOCATE	\$352.00
54845 TREVOR PETERSON	GCSO WEBSITE	\$999.00
54846 TRI-COUNTY FAIR BOARD	COUNTY CONTRIBUTION	\$3,000.00
54847 US GEOLOGICAL SURVEY	FCP GAGE MAINTENANCE FEE	\$2,860.00
54848 VERIZON WIRELESS 54849 VICKI HARDING	CELL SERVICE	\$1,279.11
54850 WEBGRAIN	SUPPLIES CONTRACTED SERVICE	\$65.31 \$42.50
54851 WESTERN STATES EQUIPMENT	PARTS	\$187.54
54852 WESTEL INTERNATIONAL, LLC	CONTRACTED SERVICE	\$650.00
54853 WILLOWROCK INC	PROFESSIONAL SERVICE	\$1,425.00
54854 WOODLAND CREATIONS	SUPPLIES	\$231.28
	CLAIMS FUND TOTAL	\$487,262.12
WARRANT/NOD	JOB TITLE	AMOUNT
ADLER, SCOTT C	COMMISSIONER	\$2,272.12
ALT, PAUL	ROAD SUPERVISOR	\$5,955.83
ANDERSON, MELINDA K	SOLID WASTE SECRETARY	\$1,170.97
BAUER, PATRICIA L	AREA V	\$685.68
BOHRNSEN, CAROL P	CLERK OF DISTRICT COURT	\$4,055.17
BONNEY, BARTON C	COMMISSIONER	\$2,119.40
BONNEY, JANEEN BOUCK, LINDA	CUSTODIAN PLANNER	\$2,522.26 \$5,057.77
BRADSHAW, BLAINE C	COUNTY ATTORNEY	\$8,107.05
BUTLER, JODI L	SOLID WASTE	\$2,724.96
CAIN, RONALD J	RELIEF DEPUTY	\$650.18
CARTWRIGHT, VALERIE N	DISPATCH	\$2,603.60
CAYKO, NICKIE N	ROAD MAINTENANCE	\$3,308.40
CROSS, AUSTIN M	DISPATCHER	\$2,115.41
19104 CROSS, AUSTIN M	VACA/SICK PAYOUT	\$876.73
DAY, JAN P	DEPUTY CLERK DES COORDINATOR	\$1,488.90 \$1,174.24
DAY, NELS R DORSHORST, CARLY M	CLERK	\$1,174.24 \$114.83
DUNKERSON, WAYNE S	SHERIFF	\$4,548.84
FADNESS, COLETTE A	AREA V AIDE	\$356.56
FRATZKE, DEBBIE	JUSTICE OF THE PEACE	\$1,992.58
GRAHAM, SARAH E	DEPUTY CLERK & RECORDER	\$3,376.96
GROSVOLD, LACIE J	CLERK	\$1,201.49
HARDING, JEAN M	DISPATCHER	\$2,188.64
HARDING, VICKI B	TREASURER DISPATCHER	\$4,488.20
HENNAGER, DEANNA L HOEHNE, JOHN W	ROAD MAINTENANCE	\$2,384.86 \$3,801.60
HOLLAND, BRAD J	ROAD MAINTENANCE	\$3,308.40
HULTMAN, TY R	DEPUTY	\$4,087.73
19105 HULTMAN, TY R	EQUIPMENT ALLOWANCE	\$1,000.00
JACOBSON, STEVEN	ROAD MAINTENANCE	\$3,654.00
KAHOE, MICHAEL	EXECUTIVE ASSISTANT	\$4,651.68
KANE, KATHERINE	DISPATCHER	\$361.71
KENDALL, JOHN S	SOLID WASTE SOLID WASTE RELIEF	\$3,062.61 \$316.06
KENDALL, JOY J KINGREY, ELWYN	JUNK VEHICLE	\$316.06 \$402.21
19103 LARDY, JAMES D	SITE RELIEF	\$402.21 \$242.34
LATRAY, DANETTE L	TREASURER DEPUTY	\$3,376.96
LEPPALA, RYAN A	WEED SPRAYER	\$2,180.73
LOOBEY, THERESA R	TITLE CLERK	\$2,743.84
MCDONNELL, FRED N	SOLID WASTE RELIEF	\$636.79
MCLURE, BLANCHE A	CLERK & RECORDER	\$4,454.87
MORRISON, RUSSELL F	WEED SPRAYER	\$2,500.20

40406	OLSEN, RICK C	DEPUTY	\$3,908.87
19106	OLSEN, RICK C	EQUIPMENT ALLOWANCE	\$950.00
4040=	OSTLER, JASON K	DEPUTY	\$3,832.23
19107	OSTLER, JASON K	EQUIPMENT ALLOWANCE	\$950.00
	OWENS, NANCY	RELIEF	\$286.14
	PALMER, KAREN P	COUNTY AGENT SEC	\$2,464.00
	PARKE, CLAUDETTE	CO ATTORNEY SECRETARY	\$2,970.24
	PAWLAK, KIMBERLY	FLOATING CLERK	\$1,801.21
	PETERS, DEBORAH A	DISPATCHER RELIEF	\$249.61
	PETERS, STEVEN D	DEPUTY	\$3,585.10
19108	PETERS, STEVEN D	EQUIPMENT ALLOWANCE	\$1,150.00
	RUSSELL, JAMES R	DEPUTY	\$3,775.61
19109	RUSSELL, JAMES R	EQUIPMENT ALLOWANCE	\$1,200.00
	SCHIEDERMAYER, CONNIE	COUNTY SCHOOL SPECIALIST	\$112.50
	SHEPARD, RAYLENE O	DISPATCHER	\$2,830.66
	SLAUGHTER, BILL L	COMMISSIONER	\$2,125.82
	SMITH, REBECCA	PHEP COORDINATOR	\$1,739.01
	SMITH, THADDEUS M	RELIEF DEPUTY	\$731.36
19110	SMITH, THADDEUS M	EQUIPMENT ALLOWANCE	\$950.00
	SWANSON, DAVID C	WEED FOREMAN	\$2,806.20
	TORRE, SUSAN R	RELIEF CUSTODIAN	\$25.48
	VIETOR, TERRY J	CRIME CONTROL ADVOCATE	\$1,179.20
	WALDEN, JAMES L	ROAD MAINTENANCE	\$3,375.00
	WEST, WILLIAM H	DAM TENDER	\$914.04
	WILKINS, KENNETH D	ROAD MAINTENANCE	\$3,335.97
	YOUNG, ANN D	COUNTY HEALTH NURSE	\$6,091.80
	62 EMPLOYEES	TOTAL GROSS PAYROLL	\$161,663.41
WAD:	D A N/T		AMOUNT
	RANT JAMES LARDY	SEE "GROSS PAYROLL"	AMOUNT
	AUSTIN CROSS	SEE 'GROSS PAYROLL'	
	TY HULTMAN		
	RICK OLSEN	SEE "GROSS PAYROLL" SEE "GROSS PAYROLL"	
	JASON OSTLER	SEE "GROSS PAYROLL"	
	STEVE PETERS	SEE "GROSS PAYROLL"	
	JAMES RUSSELL	SEE "GROSS PAYROLL"	
	THADDEUS SMITH	SEE "GROSS PAYROLL"	φ 205.01
	AFLAC INS		\$205.81
	CHRISTMAS CLUB		\$1,780.00
	COLONIAL		\$18.75
19114			\$10,523.51
	Medicare		\$4,523.98
	P.E.R.S.		\$19,222.23
	PERS RETIREE		\$598.50
	SHERIFF RETIRE		\$5,777.33
	SRS RETIREE		\$85.27
	Social Security		\$19,344.00
19114			\$19.26
	IUOE 400		\$457.20
40447	MAACO DENIEAT		

TOTAL PAYROLL LIABILITIES \$127,410.87

\$2,386.00

\$49,742.00

\$552.00

\$754.65

\$593.38

\$4,400.00 \$6,427.00

August 7, 2018

19116 MACO DENTAL

19119 UNION - PENSION

19116 MACO VISION

19116 MACOHCT

19116 UNUMLIFE

19117 PEBSC

19118 SIT

The Board of County Commissioners met at 9:00 a.m. in regular session in the Commission Office of the Granite County Courthouse with Chairperson Bill Slaughter and Commissioners Scott Adler and Barton Bonney attending. Also attending was Executive Assistant Mike Kahoe. The session convened with the pledge of allegiance.

Road and Bridge Superintendent Paul Alt was unable to meet with the Board today due to multiple road projects.

Pintler District Ranger Cameron Rasor met with the Board to report that there is a forest fire at Medicine Lake, at about 30 acres today. A 20-person prison crew,

smokejumpers, retardant dumps and a hot shot crew arriving today are on the fire. There will be some road and trail closures. He reported that Chuck Hinkle had called one of the firefighters last night and he prefers that people call him as his firefighters are busy on the fire. He reported that the Forest Road Project is going smoothly and all culverts have been delivered.

The Board discussed an addendum to the current agreement with Pavement Maintenance Solutions Inc. of Columbia Falls for an additional 1.4 miles of chip seal on the Maxville Road. It is estimated that it will cost approximately \$23,000.00. Commissioner Bonney moved to amend the current agreement to include the 1.4 miles. Commissioner Adler seconded the motion. There was no public comment. The motion carried unanimously.

The Board discussed advertising for the labor to replace the decking on the Walberg Bridge. Commissioner Bonney moved to advertise for labor to replace the decking on the Walberg Bridge with the county to supply the materials. Commissioner Adler seconded the motion. There was no public comment. The motion carried unanimously.

Current Road Project Agreement with Forest Service, Update: Pintler District Ranger Cameron Rasor reported that the project is going well and all culverts for the project have been purchased.

Agreements with subcontractors on current Road Project Agreement with the Forest Service: No new agreements were presented today. Dick Motta inquired whether the amount of the contracts would exceed the amount required to be bid. The Board explained that according to County Attorney Blaine Bradshaw there is an exception in Montana law to the bidding process for contracts related to forest fires.

Commissioner Bonney informed the Board that he will be absent from the state from August 14 to 19, 2018.

Georgetown Lake level was reported at 6,429.58 feet, according to the USGS gage and the dam tender's report. The lake is approximately 0.96 inches <u>above</u> full pool at an outflow of approximately 42 cfs through the power plant and 45.9 cfs over the weir. Commissioner Bonney noted that the inflow approximately matches the outflow. Sam Dennis noted that he is the first ranch to receive the Georgetown Lake water and requested that some additional water be released for irrigation. Jason Vietor suggested that more water be released in the winter rather than in March or April. Commissioner Bonney responded that in April of this year the lake was 16 inches below full pool. Sam Dennis requested an additional 15 cfs at this time, for not longer than a three week period, which would be helpful for the irrigators.

Commissioner Bonney moved to increase the outflow from Georgetown Lake up to a total of

60 cfs and that the appropriate government agencies be notified for their consent. Commissioner Adler seconded the motion. There was no public comment. The motion carried unanimously. The Board agreed to check the outflow with the irrigators every week. Tyler J. Parker attended.

The Board received notification from Clerk and Recorder Blanche McLure that the Montana Department of Revenue certified taxable valuations for fiscal 2019 are:

County Wide Value: \$12,969,294 (Previous year \$12,599,509)

Road Value: \$11,129,290 (Previous year \$10,816,847)

Town of Philipsburg Mayor Daniel Reddish met with the Board and presented a detailed written request dated July 31, 2018 for county PILT (Payments In Lieu of Taxes) funds for the emergency repair of the main Fred Burr water supply pipeline for a total cost estimate (excluding town provided services) of \$130,558.00. Mayor Reddish thanked the

Board for its consideration. He reported that he walked the line about a week ago and he estimated approximately 1,600 feet of line is seriously in poor condition. He noted that the water line is in approximately a 40% slope. Commissioner Adler questioned some of the estimated rates for equipment as high. Mayor Reddish noted that some equipment would be used later for inspection and repair of the pipeline. Mayor Reddish noted that some of the pipeline is above ground and some is below ground. He noted that the town crew would install approximately one-quarter mile of necessary access road. Commissioner Slaughter indicated that the request should be sufficient to accomplish the job. There was discussion regarding labor rates and whether the project could be accomplished this construction Mayor Reddish noted that he would be very participatory in the project. Commissioner Slaughter suggested that the Board consider an "up to" amount. Commissioner Adler inquired about engineering costs and what amount of the engineering has been paid. As public discussion, Philipsburg Town Councilman Carl Sundstrom thanked the Board for its consideration. Dick Motta inquired whether the project will be put out to public bid and Town Attorney Robert Medof responded that the public bidding laws will be followed. Commissioner Bonney moved to provide county PILT funds to the Town of Philipsburg for the project. Commissioner Adler seconded the motion. There was no further public comment. The motion carried unanimously. Also attending were Tim Allen, Carl Sundstrom, Hal Seward and H. J. Hanson.

Town of Drummond Mayor Gail Leeper met with the Board and to give an update on the town's request for PILT funds for an emergency repair of the fire protection water tower. Mayor Leeper stated that she has nothing further at this time, but wanted to express support for Philipsburg's project. She indicated that she will have information from the Town of Drummond's engineer, Brad Koon, on the Board's agenda at a future meeting.

Maria Conn telephoned the Board regarding the funding for the Public Health Nurse and Commissioner Slaughter explained that there is going to be discussion today regarding the possible return to one-half time (20 hours per week), as was originally agreed. Maria Conn noted that the medical foundation provides funds, but cannot provide the manpower.

Granite County Airport Issues:

Granite County Airport Board Chairperson Vince Reece met with the Board for general discussion regarding Riddick Field Airport at Philipsburg. He reported that he has contacted attorney Peter Kirsch and engineer Bill Lloyd and all members of the airport board. He presented a letter from attorney Peter Kirsch to provide limited scope legal services at a cost of up to \$2,000.00. He reported that the airport board has agreed that seeking funds for the airport should be done by the Commission. The airport board has allocated \$2,000.00 in the airport budget for this legal expense.

The Board considered retaining the limited scope legal services, at a cost of up to \$2,000.00, of attorney Peter Kirsch with the law firm of Kaplan, Kirsch & Rockwell LLP of Commissioner Bonney moved to accept the agreement with Peter Kirsch. Commissioner Adler seconded the motion. Vince Reece noted that the airport board has budgeted the amount for the attorney. Dick Motta inquired whether the airport board has an estimate for the work. Vince Reece responded that when he receives an apology from Dick Motta for the false and misleading information regarding the airport board, he will answer the question. Dick Motta said that it is premature to get an opinion at this time. Commissioner Slaughter responded that this retainer agreement is not to provide an opinion, but to get verification from the FAA that funds are available. Vince Reece indicated that it is his understanding that qualifying airports receive \$150,000 annually and can lend accumulated funds to other airports. Mark Hudgens noted that this is not about a new airport, but about improving the existing airport which has been neglected for years. Elena Gagliano questioned what the airport board budget has been spent on over the years. Commissioner Slaughter explained that a runway improvement project is a major project expense. The said motion to retain Peter Kirsch's limited scope legal services carried and Commissioner Slaughter signed the agreement. Vince Reece indicated that the airport board is working well together.

The Board considered writing a letter to Bill Garrison of the FAA Helena Office at the recommendation of attorney Peter Kirsch. Vince Reece noted that engineer Bill Lloyd with Great West Engineering of Helena has looked at the field and he has an associate who has 25 years of airport engineering experience. Vince Reece noted that he is in favor of the letter. Commissioner Bonney moved that the letter prepared by attorney Peter Kirsch be put on county letterhead and sent to Bill Garrison at the FAA Helena Office. Commissioner Adler seconded the motion. There was no further public comment. The motion carried. As general comment, Mark Hudgens inquired about two hangars at the airport which do not meet airport regulations and Vince Reece responded that it is in the hands of the county attorney. Discussion was held on possibly obtaining a surplus mower for the Drummond Airport.

The Board held the scheduled public hearing at 11:00 a.m. on Proposed Amendments to Granite County Subdivision Regulations including changes to Fire Safety Requirements for Georgetown Lake Fire Service Area. The hearing was advertised in the legal notices in the July 19 and 26 and August 2, 2018 issues of the *Philipsburg Mail* newspaper. Planning Director Linda Bouck reviewed that the regulations are a request by the Georgetown Lake Volunteer Fire Department. She noted that the Planning Board has generally stayed out of fire department requests and she further noted that the DNRC had previously requested the state fire regulations be adopted into the subdivision regulations, which was not done at the time of the request. Commissioner Slaughter noted that it is a mountain of new regulations. Linda Bouck responded that these regulations only apply to new subdivisions in the Georgetown Lake Fire Service Area and do not apply to existing subdivisions.

Kurt Unger, with the Georgetown Lake Volunteer Fire Department, stated that the fire department would like to have good standards for developers to comply with for new subdivisions or it will not get done after the subdivision is approved. Fred Bjorklund, with the Georgetown Lake Volunteer Fire Department, stated that he originally wanted simpler regulations, but over time came to realize that the regulations must be specific.

An undated letter of objection from Jack McLeod was reviewed by the Board and Linda Bouck noted that County Attorney Blaine Bradshaw feels that the proposed amendments are on firm legal ground. Kurt Unger noted that the legal case referred to in Jack McLeod's letter was regarding fire sprinkler regulations and those regulations were greater than state standards. Commissioner Slaughter indicated his concern about the county's ability to enforce the regulations as proposed. Kurt Unger stated that if there are issues with certain items in the proposed regulations, that they could be eliminated. Commissioner Adler noted that he is generally not in favor of new regulations, but that these regulations must be specific in order to provide support for the fire department.

Discussion was held on how the appendices are referred to in the main document. Kurt Unger noted that the fire department likes the state document and Fred Bjorklund noted that different areas of a fire service area can have different fire class insurance ratings for many reasons. Linda Bouck noted that two things are going to happen on a new subdivision; the fire department will provide a letter at the time of final plat stating the developer has complied with all aspects of the Georgetown Lake Fire Regulations and the developer's engineer will send certification that the regulations have been complied with. Linda Bouck reviewed that each fire district in the county has different fire regulations and it depends on how involved the fire districts want to get.

Linda Bouck recalled that the county previously didn't want to adopt the state regulations for the entire county. Kurt Unger noted that there is an advantage to staying with the state document, which has been adopted in many fire districts; and the fire department, after much consideration, agreed that the state document is a good document. Commissioner Slaughter stated that he is not in favor of adding the state regulations and he would not vote in favor of it today. Fred Bjorklund indicated that the fire department could choose not to update the regulations even if the state regulations were updated. Linda Bouck noted that the fire department can adopt its own regulations without making them a revision

of the county subdivision regulations. She reviewed options, including revising the regulations or adopting the regulations as proposed or having the fire department adopt its own regulations. Fred Bjorklund reviewed that the fire department has considered these proposed regulations and that they primarily relate to the availability of water, which is critical in fighting a fire. Commissioner Bonney noted that the fire department has worked hard on these regulations and he feels that they are important. Commissioner Slaughter called for further comment and there was none.

The Board considered a response to the audit by Doyle and Associates of Lolo of the new Philipsburg Ambulance garage. Attorney Robert Medof met with the Board and reviewed parts of the audit report with which he disagreed and for which he felt that invoices had been provided. He explained that Jason Wingo had intended certain invoices to be draws for funds to purchase materials which may have been used to purchase other materials. The Board questioned whether the materials purchased are actually in the building and indicated that further investigation may be necessary. Attorney Medof stated that it is his belief that all materials purchased were all actually used in the ambulance garage. Commissioner Adler questioned why several invoices were submitted for the same amount. Commissioner Slaughter indicated that the Board should request auditor Tana Doyle to take every invoice and determine where it is in the building. Commissioner Bonney moved to have Tana Doyle go through the building and find the invoices for that material in the building; and explain any invoices that are doubled or tripled. Commissioner Slaughter seconded the motion. Attorney Medof requested that the original invoices in the possession of Tana Doyle be returned to Jason Wingo. The motion carried. Attorney Medof said that going forward it must be determined what is needed to complete the building. The Board suggested that the ambulance association have a meeting and communicate with the Board. Attorney Medof noted that the ambulance association is a small group of volunteers with full time jobs.

Maria Stoppler, CEO/DON of Granite County Hospital District, was not able to keep her routine appointment today with the Board, but submitted a written report containing a financial report dated 8-7-2018 with projected cash available of \$12,800, projected deposits through 8-15-2018 of \$318,250, projected cash requirement through 8-15-2018 of \$150,000, for projected cash reserves of \$181,050 (15 days of operation); an Administrator's Report dated 7-31-2018 and a letter dated 8-1-2018 regarding the receipt of a Network Planning Grant from the Health Resources and Services Administration (HRSA) of the U.S. Department of Health and Human Services.

The Board held a review of draft Resolution 2018-15 "A Granite County Resolution Ordering The Abandonment And Discontinuance Of Portions Of First Avenue South, Division Avenue, and Oak Street With All Said Streets Being County Roads Located In The Platted, Unincorporated Maxville Townsite." Planning Director Linda Bouck attended and reported that all provisions that the Granite County Planning Board recommended have been included in the draft Resolution. Gail McIntyre inquired about the subdivision review and Linda Bouck responded that the subdivision review is required by the Granite County Subdivision Regulations. Gail McIntyre inquired about the definition of reasonable access and Linda Bouck responded that it is a county attorney question, and she noted that a 30-foot easement does not necessarily mean a 30-foot driving surface. Commissioner Slaughter noted that Larry DeMott had previously stated that he wanted to build a shop, so the easement may be moved to accommodate that building. There was no further public comment. Commissioner Slaughter noted that there is time to change the provisions in the Resolution after the first reading scheduled for next week's regular Commission meeting. Also attending was David King, Larry DeMott, and Bob Moore.

The Board held the first Reading of Resolution 2018-13 "A Granite County Resolution Amending The Granite County Subdivision Regulations Pertaining To Fire Safety Requirements Of The Georgetown Lake Fire Service Area." Fred Bjorklund stated that it makes sense to re-write the regulations to eliminate the state regulations and the Georgetown Lake Volunteer Fire Department will present the revised regulations. There was no further public comment. Also attending was Kurt Unger.

The Board held the second reading of Resolution 2018-14 "A Granite County Resolution Increasing The County Health Department's 2018 Fiscal Year Budget And Authorizing A Transfer Of PILT Funds To County Health Department Fund No. 2270." Commissioner Slaughter noted that the health department's budget was in a deficit position by \$5,664.14 at the end of the 2017-2018 fiscal year due to the purchase of vaccine and that this Resolution is needed to balance the budget for that fiscal year. Commissioner Bonney moved to adopt Resolution 2018-14 and Commissioner Adler seconded the motion. Public Health Nurse Annie Young indicated that the expense of the vaccines will be reimbursed when the vaccines are administered. There was no further public comment. The motion carried unanimously.

Public Health Nurse Annie Young met with the Board to discuss reducing the hours of the public health nurse to one-half time (20 hours per week). She presented a written report of accomplishments in 2017 and a diagram of Public Health Interventions. Commissioner Slaughter noted that previously the position had been held through a contract with Missoula County for a one-half time position and after several years Missoula County ended the contract. Also, the Board previously had agreed to fund the position for a time at 34 time (30 hours per week) at Annie Young's request to get the public health program reestablished. Commissioner Slaughter reviewed the number of county-wide mills utilized for the Public Health Department. Annie Young reviewed that she is doing work that does not require an R.N. to do, which could be done by someone who is not an R.N., and she does not know how to provide all the services required by law in fewer hours. She noted that in reality she works far more than the 30 hours budgeted per week. Commissioner Slaughter reviewed all the county departments and functions that are funded through county-wide mills and he noted that the total number of mills is limited by law. Commissioner Adler noted that Annie Young may be doing too good a job and more people are utilizing the service. Commissioner Slaughter stated that the entire Board is very supportive of Annie Young and the position.

Michele Sare noted that there are other sources of revenue through state grants. Annie Young reported that the hospital has received an HRSA (Health Resources and Services Administration) grant for overall public health in Granite County in which she will be involved, but the first meeting has not been scheduled. Discussion was held on emergency preparedness and reporting. Michele Sare inquired what are the Board's top priorities for county programs. Commissioner Slaughter responded that the county is in need of a needs survey to determine the health priorities. Commissioner Adler noted that when the services were supplied through Missoula County that the Board was largely unaware of the services provided. Michele Sare gave a history of home health and public health in Granite County and she congratulated Annie Young on building an excellent program. Annie Young stated that she considers herself a professional and she is in the process of building a program which will last into the future. Barbara Conn inquired whether the program can be done at half time. Michele Sare responded that there is an estimate that every dollar spent on prevention results in a savings of five dollars and she feels that it cannot be operated at less than 30 hours per week. Michele Sare noted that it is difficult to do the job at less than full time without administrative support. She stated that she is willing as a taxpayer to support public health in Granite County.

Commissioner Slaughter reviewed that for financial support it is a case of "robbing Peter to pay Paul" with county-wide levies. Carl Sundstrom, a Philipsburg town council member, stated that the value of the prevention of one suicide is impossible to calculate and that health is the responsibility of everyone. Commissioner Slaughter reviewed that it may be possible to take some mills from the General Fund if a community health assessment indicates that public health is a priority. Michele Sare noted that some health statistics can be found through the Robert Wood Johnson Foundation. Annie Young noted that she is working on a strategic plan for public health.

Commissioner Slaughter indicated that the Board would also look at funding some type of administrative support. T.J. Vietor suggested that if the strategic R.N. hours were defined then administrative support could be determined after that. Annie Young indicated that an administrative person could be paid at \$12.00 per hour plus benefits. Commissioner Slaughter requested that Annie Young prepare a budget and then the Board would search for ways to fund the budget. Drummond Mayor Gail Leeper noted that the Drummond School does not have a school nurse and possibly that funding of about \$6,000.00 would be available. Commissioner Slaughter indicated that another meeting should be scheduled to

discuss a proposed budget with real numbers. He also noted that the General Fund has a current cash balance because those people funded through the General Fund have been frugal. Annie Young noted that she tries to be transparent in her activities and those planned for the future. Commissioner Slaughter mentioned that an additional mill levy may need to be considered. Commissioner Bonney noted that there is now more evidence about the value of public health which the Board did not have before. Commissioner Slaughter noted that the hospital levy recently failed, so is a mill levy election for public health realistic at this time.

Mayor Leeper suggested that PILT (Payments In Lieu of Taxes) funds be utilized to support public health rather than run a mill levy election at this time. Commissioner Slaughter noted that county-wide mills have historically been used to fund the basic services with which the taxpayers have agreed. He noted that he sees PILT funds as a safety net, and he may not be in favor of using those funds to support a routine county service. Mayor Leeper indicated that it would not be routine funding but more of a kick start for the public health program. T.J. Vietor suggested that the public health program should be established for a year or two before a mill levy election is held. Annie Young stated that it would be advantageous to have administrative help that would be experienced in grant writing. Michele Sare suggested that a professional grant writer be employed due to their experience. Mayor Leeper noted that a Healthy Granite County Network is being formed and it would be a good idea to be involved in that. Annie Young responded that she plans to attend a meeting of that group in September and she is working to develop a relationship with the public. Annie Young thanked those present for coming. Michele Sare indicated that it may be possible to combine the school nurse positions with county public health. Commissioner Slaughter recapped that Annie Young's salary will remain the same for now and that the public health budget will be scheduled for detailed discussion on a future agenda. Attending were Betty Jo May, Barb Conn, Michele Sare and T.J. Vietor.

Public Comment: Celestine Duncan met with the Board to request some maintenance of the Willow Creek Road beyond the Loren Luthje Ranch. She noted that it is full of ruts and pot holes due to firefighting traffic, logging trucks and heavy snow pack. Commissioner Slaughter noted that the road is routinely maintained to the Luthje Ranch and the road beyond that is a non-maintained county road. The Board agreed to have the road supervisor look at the road. Celestine Duncan indicated that some maintenance on a mile or a mile and one half would be very helpful. She noted that she has had a cabin there for 15 years and the road has not been maintained once. Also, Commissioner Slaughter noted that some Forest Service funds may be available to restore roads damaged due to forest fires.

The session adjourned at 3:00 p.m.

									_													
												Bil	ll Sla	augh	ter,	Cha	irpe	ersor	ı			
ΑТ	TE!		Blan							ecor	der	-										
#	#	#	#	#	#	#	#	#	#	#	#	#	#	#	#	#	#	#	#	#	#	#

August 14, 2018

The Board of County Commissioners met at 9:00 a.m. in regular session in the Commission Office of the Granite County Courthouse with Chairperson Bill Slaughter and Commissioner Scott Adler attending. Commissioner Barton Bonney was absent this day. Also attending was Executive Assistant Mike Kahoe. The session convened with the pledge of allegiance.

Road and Bridge Superintendent Paul Alt met with the Board and gave his weekly report. The crew is working on the chip sealing projects and there is interest in the work on labor to replace the decking on the Walberg Bridge, which has been publically advertised.

Repair of damage by a private contractor to the Boundary Road was discussed with Road and Bridge Superintendent Paul Alt. It was discussed that the road repair would be done by a qualified contractor and that the bill would be equally divided between the party that hired the contractor and the contractor. Commissioner Adler moved to have a private contractor repair Boundary Road and have county bill the contractor which caused the damage and the land owner which ordered the contractor which caused the damage, splitting the cost. Commissioner Slaughter seconded the motion. There was no public comment. The motion carried.

Current Road Project Agreement with the Forest Service: Road and Bridge Superintendent Paul Alt submitted several invoices on the project to be paid by the county today. The invoices will be submitted to the Forest Service for payment, plus a 10% administrative fee.

Agreements with Subcontractors on the current Road Project Agreement with the Forest Service: No new contracts were presented today.

The Board held the first reading of Resolution 2018-15 "A Granite County Resolution Ordering The Abandonment And Discontinuance Of Portions Of First Avenue South, Division Avenue, and Oak Street With All Said Streets Being County Roads Located In The Platted, Unincorporated Maxville Townsite." County Attorney Blaine Bradshaw, Planning Director Linda Bouck and land owner Paul Alt attended. Paul Alt discussed that he is not comfortable with one septic per block and limiting the number of residents per block. Attorney Bradshaw suggested that the matter be returned to the Planning Board. Linda Bouck noted that the Planning Board was attempting to limit the number of residences to a single family residence regarding the property currently owned by Paul Alt, as he is requesting the abandonment and traffic is an issue. Paul Alt indicated that there were other issues with the proposed resolution with which he does not agree. Commissioner Slaughter noted that he believes in landowner rights for a person to do what he wants to with their own land. Linda Bouck noted that the Planning Board considered the use of the land with limited available access and if other access is available, it should be documented. Louis Polinsky indicated that Judge Dayton had ruled that the Maxville Road is not exactly in the same location as it was originally, but the Judge, following the law, allowed the Maxville Road to stay in currents location. Attorney Bradshaw indicated that if Paul Alt would sit down with the Planning Board that the remaining issues could likely be worked out. Commissioner Slaughter noted that there should be some consideration of what the property owner wants. He noted that there is no decision scheduled to be made today. Attorney Bradshaw stated that if changes are made to the Resolution that it should be put on the Commissioners' agenda again for a first reading. Linda Bouck noted that the Planning Board may make suggestions but the Commission has final authority. Larry DeMott, Rae McKay and Louis Polinsky attended.

Georgetown Lake level was reported at 6,429.47 feet, according to the USGS gage and the dam tender's report. The lake is approximately 0.36 inches below full pool at an outflow of approximately 42 cfs through the power plant and 56.7 cfs over the weir. County Attorney Blaine Bradshaw reviewed that the consent of the agencies is being obtained and will be forwarded to the Federal Energy Regulatory Commission (FERC) as required by the FERC license for the project. Commissioner Adler moved to increase the outflow up to 60 cfs and Commissioner Bonney seconded the motion. There was no public comment. The motion carried. Tyler Parker attended.

As an administrative matter, Treasurer Vicki Harding met with the Board and presented the Hall Elementary School Budget Report for fiscal year 2019. Commissioner Slaughter signed the report.

The Board reviewed county claims for July 2018. Commissioner Adler expressly recused himself from voting on any claims for Adler Towing. The claims were ordered paid

on the motion of Commissioner Adler and second by Commissioner Slaughter. There was no public comment. The motion carried unanimously.

The Board held the first reading of Resolution 2018-16 "A Granite County Resolution Granite **County Forest Management Advisory** Committee, Advisory Board." County Attorney Blaine Bradshaw attended. Commissioner Adler noted that the draft Resolution had been favorably reviewed by members of the Granite County Forest Management Advisory Committee. The Board noted that coordination with the Forest Service is required in the Resolution and in state law, as noted in the Resolution. Attorney Bradshaw noted that by-laws for the committee will come later and be placed on a future Commission agenda. Discussion was held that the committee is advisory to the Commissioners and Attorney Bradshaw noted that such a provision could also be put in the committee's by-laws. Dick Motta suggested that a budget be set up for the committee, and that the Resolution should contemplate such a budget. Discussion was held that other advisory boards do not compensate anyone for taking minutes of the meetings. Dick Motta indicated that there are other items, like copies, which could be provided for in a budget for the committee. Elena Gagliano indicated that a budget should be provided for in the Resolution which creates the committee. She noted that once a recommendation is made by the committee to the Commissioners, then coordination occurs with the Forest Service and the Commissioners. Elena Gagliano noted that the coordination provision is powerful in negotiations. Attorney Bradshaw indicated that legally speaking, the budget provision could be in the Resolution or in the committee by-laws. Commissioner Slaughter stated that the work and minutia would be done at the committee level and then the Commissioners would negotiate with the Forest Service. Dick Motta referred to a statute which outlines the requirements for a Resolution and Attorney Bradshaw noted that he has reviewed that statute as it relates to this proposed Resolution, and this Resolution follows the statutory requirements. Dick Motta stated that the Committee should be advised to submit a budget before county budgets are finalized. Elena Gagliano inquired if any changes were going to be made in the Resolution as proposed and Commissioner Slaughter suggested that proposed changes be submitted in writing. Elena Gagliano suggested that MSU be brought in for training of all county boards, including the Commissioners. No additional public comment was given.

The bid opening on the Courthouse Roof Project, scheduled for 11:00 a.m., was not held because no bids were received. The "Notice To Bid" for the project was advertised in the July 26 and August 2, 2018, issues of the *Philipsburg Mail* newspaper. County Attorney Blaine Bradshaw noted that since the project was advertised and no bids were received that the Board may now negotiate with contractors. Commissioner Adler moved to put the project specifications on the Montana Contractor's Exchange for two weeks, reach out to firms which do this type of work and to contact Great West Engineering of Helena for names of potential contractors. Commissioner Slaughter seconded the motion. There was no public comment. The motion carried.

The Board held the bid opening on three surplus sheriff's vehicles. The "Notice To Bid" was advertised in the *Philipsburg Mail* newspaper on August 2 and 9, 2018, and it described the three Ford Crown Victoria automobiles up for bid, each valued at under \$2,500.00. Executive Assistant opened the one bid received from Tyler Dunkerson on the 2006 Ford Crown Victoria (blue) for \$201.00. Commissioner Adler moved to accept the bid of Tyler Dunkerson. Commissioner Slaughter seconded the motion. There was no public comment. The motion carried. County Attorney Blaine Bradshaw noted that per statute, the other two vehicles can be sold at private sale provided that it is not less than 70% of the appraised value.

The Board discussed the reimbursement of Heidi Hinkle for taking minutes for the Granite County Forest Management Advisory Committee. Commissioner Adler noted that the committee recommended that she be reimbursed for her services performed for the committee. Commissioner Slaughter noted that other volunteer committees in the county do not have paid secretaries. Commissioner Slaughter moved that Heidi Hinkle not be

reimbursed for taking minutes. The motion died for lack of a second. Commissioner Adler noted that this committee is new and additional work needs to be done to get it set up. Commissioner Slaughter noted that if a budget is established then it should be reconsidered. Elena Gagliano inquired whether other boards have budgets and Commissioner Slaughter responded that they do have budgets. Commissioner Slaughter continued that the question is whether there should be another county employee to take minutes. Dick Motta stated that any expenditures by the committee would be inconsistent with the law since the committee does not have an approved budget. The claim of Heidi Hinkle for eleven hours of work was denied by the Board.

The Board held the First Reading of Resolution 2018-13 "A Granite County Resolution Amending The Granite County Subdivision Regulations Pertaining To Fire Safety Requirements Of The Georgetown Lake Fire Service Area." County Attorney Blaine Bradshaw, Planning Director Linda Bouck, and Fred Bjorklund and Kurt Unger with the Georgetown Lake Volunteer Fire Department attended. The Board noted that this is the second "first reading" of the Resolution because some changes had been made to the regulations which are attached to the Resolution. Fred Bjorklund reviewed that some options had been written out of the regulations because the county does not have the ability to permit or inspect those options. Both Fred Bjorklund and Kurt Unger indicated that they are happy with the Resolution as revised. Fred Bjorklund indicated that this Resolution should take care of the problems the department has been dealing with all winter. There was no further public comment.

The Board noted that union negotiations with the IUOE (International Union of Operating Engineers) Local 400, Granite County Road Unit, which had been scheduled for today have been postponed until August 28, 2018, at 3:00 p.m.

The Board noted receipt of the resignation of Gail Leeper as secretary of the Granite County Tax Appeal Board effective immediately. The Board accepted the resignation and agreed to advertise the position.

The Board noted receipt of the resignation of Shelley Johnson from the Drummond School and Community Library Board effective October 1, 2018. The Board accepted the resignation and agreed to advertise the position when other county board positions are advertised in September.

In an administrative action, Chairperson Bill Slaughter signed the Memorandum of Understanding (MOU) with the Montana Wool Growers' Association Predator Control Fund for the period of July 1, 2018 to June 30, 2019. The MOU states that there are 493 stock sheep on the tax rolls.

Public Health Nurse Annie Young did not meet with the Board as scheduled to review her preliminary budget for the 2018-2019 fiscal year. County Attorney Blaine Bradshaw and Clerk and Recorder Blanche McLure attended. The Board reviewed the 2017-2018 fiscal year budget and Clerk and Recorder Blanche McLure advised the Board that the expenditures exceeded the budget by \$7,327.48 for that fiscal year. The Board was unable to determine what the preliminary budget for supplies and other line items should be as Annie Young had not submitted a preliminary budget request. Commissioner Adler moved to return the Public Health Nurse position to half-time, 20 hours per week, due to funding concerns and that this action be effective August 15, 2018. Commissioner Slaughter seconded the motion. There was no public comment. The motion carried. The Board discussed revising the position description for the Public Health Nurse designating the primary and secondary duties of the position.

Clerk and Recorder Blanche McLure met with the Board regarding the scheduling of public hearings on the preliminary budget. The Board agreed to be in the office for public hearings on the preliminary budget from 9:00 a.m. to 11:00 a.m. week days, except for

regular Commission meeting days, once the budget hearing begins on August 23, 2018 until the budget is scheduled to be approved and adopted on September 4, 2018.

Public Comment: None.

Correspondence: None.

The session adjourned at 2:30 p.m.

Bill Slaughter, Chairperson

ATTEST:

Blanche McLure, Clerk & Recorder

August 21, 2018

#

The Board of County Commissioners met at 9:00 a.m. in regular session in the Commission Office of the Granite County Courthouse with Chairperson Bill Slaughter and Commissioners Scott Adler and Barton Bonney attending. Also attending was Executive Assistant Mike Kahoe. The session convened with the pledge of allegiance.

Road and Bridge Superintendent Paul Alt met with the Board and gave his weekly report. He reported that the chip seal project is completed and he is happy with the way it turned out. The crew is working on raising some cattle guards which have sunk into the roadway.

Butch Friede met with the Board and requested help in hauling sand from the mill at Stony Creek to the rodeo grounds in Drummond on behalf of the American Legion. He feels that it is the right type of sand for the rodeo arena. The sand will be loaded by the mill. He estimated that it will be 14 to 16 loads in a belly dump. Road Superintendent Paul Alt felt that it could be done this fall. Commissioner Adler moved to offer county trucks and county drivers for the project and Commissioner Bonney seconded the motion. There was no public comment. The motion carried unanimously. Butch Friede also requested the use of the county's vibratory roller for the walking park being constructed by the Drummond Kiwanis. Paul Alt did not feel that would be an issue.

Current Road Project Agreement with Forest Service: Cameron Rasor and Sara Rouse, with the Pintler Ranger District of the Forest Service, met with the Board. They reported that progress on the project is moving forward quickly. They estimated that it is 40% to 50% completed. They indicated that there may be some funds for burned areas, approximately \$30,000.00, which may be approved to be added to this project for stockpiling of gravel. Cameron Rasor gave a fire update on the four fires in the district and they are continuing to watch the Kent Peak Fire, which is very remote. Elena Gagliano inquired who the contractors and subcontractors are on the project. She was informed that the two subcontractors are Patriot Excavation, McDonald Excavation and gravel is being purchased locally from F&R Gravel. Dick Motta also attended.

Agreements with subcontractors on current Road Project Agreement with Forest Service: There were no additional subcontracts presented.

Georgetown Lake level was reported at 6,429.36 feet, according to the USGS gauge and the dam tender's report. The lake is approximately 1.68 inches below full pool at an outflow of approximately 42 cfs through the power plant and 56.7 cfs over the weir. Commissioner Bonney moved to make no change in the outflow. Commissioner Adler

seconded the motion. There was no public comment. The motion carried unanimously. County Attorney Blaine Bradshaw noted that the appropriate agencies have been notified of the temporary change in the operating regime, and those agencies have consented to the temporary modification.

The Board held the second reading on Resolution 2018-16 "A Granite County Resolution Establishing Granite County Forest Management Advisory Committee, An Advisory Board." County Attorney Blaine Bradshaw attended. Commissioner Adler noted that the current Forest Management Advisory Committee had voted in favor of the Resolution with the committee to be made up of seven members. Commissioner Adler moved for adoption and Commissioner Bonney seconded the motion. Elena Gagliano, as a member of the committee, noted that she did not vote in favor of it. Dick Motta stated that a budget should be included in the Resolution. Commissioner Adler indicated that the committee had not discussed a budget. Elena Gagliano said that she felt that there is a major problem since this committee is based on the Ravalli County committee. Commissioner Adler indicated that the committee plans to review proposed bylaws at the next committee meeting. Commissioner Slaughter noted that the committee, established in the Board minutes, met prior to the Resolution in order to organize and establish the committee the way the members wanted it. The motion carried unanimously.

The Board held the first reading of Resolution 2018-17 "A Granite County Resolution Authorizing The Transfer of PILT Funds To The Town Of Philipsburg For Emergency Needs." Philipsburg Mayor Daniel Reddish noted that he is receiving quotes on portions of the work and he hopes to have at least a portion of the work done this construction season. Discussion was held regarding the practicality of the purchase of equipment with these PILT funds and the fact that this is an unusual source of funding for this emergency situation. The town is in the process of speaking with engineers and consultants, according to Mayor Reddish. The town representatives stated they would follow all public bidding requirements. Also attending were County Attorney Blaine Bradshaw and Town Attorney Robert Medof.

The Board reviewed minutes for July 24 and 31, 2018. Commissioner Bonney moved for approval of the minutes and Commissioner Adler seconded the motion, with the comment that in reviewing the draft minutes he noted that Elena Gagliano had asked the same question at several different sessions. There was no public comment. The motion carried unanimously.

The Board held the second reading of Resolution 2018-13 "A Granite County Resolution Amending The Granite County Subdivision Regulations Pertaining To Fire Safety Requirements Of The Georgetown Lake Fire Service Area." Planning Director Linda Bouck attended. The Board noted that the state fire regulations had been removed. Linda Bouck indicated that she had no issues with the draft Resolution. Commissioner Bonney moved for adoption of Resolution 2018-13 and Commissioner Adler seconded the motion. There was no public comment. The motion carried unanimously.

Rick Day, county DES/safety coordinator met with the Board to discuss consideration of Stage I Fire Restrictions. Rick Day noted that he is in communication with a group that gets together every week during fire season to discuss fire danger. He noted that Granite County is the only area county that is not in Stage I Fire Restrictions, but he noted that recent rain has reduced the fire danger. Following discussion, Commissioner Bonney moved to go to Stage I Fire Restrictions effective immediately by adopting Resolution 2018-19 "A Granite County Resolution Establishing Stage I Fire Restrictions For All Private Land In Granite County Under County Jurisdiction" and Commissioner Adler seconded the motion. There was no public comment. The motion carried unanimously. The Board signed Resolution 2018-19 "A Granite County Resolution Establishing State I Fire Restrictions For All Private Land In Granite County Under County Jurisdiction."

The Board held a personnel matter as scheduled at 10:30 a.m. The employee requested that the meeting be closed to protect their privacy. Chairperson Slaughter closed

the session to the public and the Board went into executive session. The executive session ended at 11:00 a.m.

Public Health Nurse Annie Young met with the Board for discussion on her department's preliminary budget request. Commissioner Slaughter noted that supplies, travel and salaries have increased in her budget request for the 2018-2019 fiscal year. He also reviewed that the job had been advertised at one-half time, 20-hours per week, and it will continue at that rate. The Board will give consideration of the request for an assistant at 20-hours per week. The preliminary levies have not been calculated, but some additional mills for the public health department will need to come from some other budget. Commissioner Slaughter indicated that the work of the Public Health Nurse will need to be prioritized into professional services and the assistant can do clerical work that does not require a professional nurse. Annie Young requested some additional support for getting contracts with insurance companies and the Board agreed to also consider that. County Attorney Blaine Bradshaw agreed to research that request. Commissioner Slaughter noted that the accounts receivable for immunizations must also be anticipated in the budget. Annie Young noted that the county now has its own FICMMR (Fetal, Infants and Children Medical Mortality Review) team for reviews and she questioned whether that should be done through an agreement with another county. Commissioner Slaughter indicated that it would take a voted levy to increase the public health budget significantly. Annie Young reviewed the Area V Area on Aging budget and the public contribution. Gail Leeper questioned whether the assistant position would get benefits and the Board responded that it would at half time. She suggested that benefits could be limited in order to save money. Michele Sare reviewed the requirements of what public health should be and as the position moves forward there are laws which must be followed. She reviewed that FICMMR is an important part of public health, which includes child abuse and mental health. She noted that the public health department is not intended to make money and she reviewed some federal regulations and child protection services. A member of the public commented that he has some experience in hospital administration and he noted that the aging of accounts receivable is important. Carl Sundstrom noted that he understood that the position would continue at 30 hours per week and the Board responded that the funds are not available to continue to fund the position at that level, but the Board will try to fund a one-half time assistant for the health nurse. He inquired if programs will have to be cut. Annie Young responded that it remains to be seen as to what will be cut. A member of the public inquired if grants are being investigated and the Board responded that they are and it may be possible to hire a grant writing person. Annie Young noted that a Public Health Assessment must be done by DPHHS every five years. Michele Sare indicated that it is important to get a professional grant writer engaged because it is very technical work. Commissioner Slaughter noted that once needs are identified it may be easier to request additional funds from the public. Michele Sare reviewed the importance of having a public health program into the future. County Attorney Blaine Bradshaw indicated that he will do a code review for public health. Commissioner Slaughter indicated that it is a struggle in a small remote county. A member of the public noted that the development for the future is important and it is a huge factor in drawing people to live in the community. Gail Leeper said that tapping into the schools is important as a source of funds and that there is a good grant writer in Granite County. Barbara Conn inquired whether the hospital could help with the billing and Maria Stoppler stated that all their billing is done through electronic medical industries. She noted that the hospital has the resources for assistance for coding for billing and it can be done electronically. There was no further public comment. Also attending were Colette Fadness, Judy Paige, Liz Willett, Richard Willett, Rex Young, Janet Koon, and Barb Conn.

The Board reviewed the Area V Agency on Aging contract modification of Contract Number A516-003-C between Area V Agency on Aging and Granite County Public Health for provision of social and nutrition services to the elderly between 7-1-2018 through 6-30-2018. Commissioner Bonney moved to approve the contract and Commissioner Adler seconded the motion. Discussion was that when Area V's federal funds are cut, there is no choice but to accept the budget as presented. The motion carried unanimously.

August 21, 2018 continued...

The Board discussed the disposal of two surplus used sheriff's department Ford Crown Victoria patrol vehicles which were not sold at an advertised public auction. The Board noted that a late bid was received from Verlan Jesse of Drummond for \$101.00 each. Since the said bid was late, no bids were actually received. The Board agreed that the cars are classified as junk due to worn condition and high mileage. As bids were received, Commissioner Adler moved to sell the two cars to Verlan Jesse for \$101.00, if he was still interested, as each of the vehicles are found by the Commission to be junk. Commissioner Bonney seconded the motion. There was no public comment. The motion carried unanimously.

Rick Day, county DES/Safety Coordinator, met with the Board regarding a grant award which has been offered to the county for a hazard mitigation plan update in the amount of \$29,999.99 with a county local match of \$8,333.34 for a total project of \$33,333.33. The Grant Agreement for Multi-Hazard Mitigation Plan Update, appointment of Rick Day as the agent, and the funding commitment letter were approved on the motion of Commissioner Bonney with a second by Commissioner Adler. There was no public comment. The motion carried unanimously.

Public Comment: There was no public comment.

Correspondence: None.

Commissioner Adler excused himself from the session at noon.

The Board made a site visit, departing the courthouse at 1:00 p.m., to the Black Pine Road to look at locations on that county road which may have been modified by other public agencies. Notice of the site visit was published in the August 16, 2018 issue of the Philipsburg Mail newspaper. Attending were Commissioners Slaughter and Bonney, County Attorney Blaine Bradshaw, Planning Director Linda Bouck, Executive Assistant Mike Kahoe and Superfund Project Manager Ben Quinones with the Montana Department of Environmental Quality (DEQ).

The group reviewed maps of the reclamation work done at the area of the Black Pine Mine and the location of the county road which was obliterated by the repository for the mine waste. Attorney Bradshaw related the work that he has been doing with DEQ legal staff on obtaining an easement for the people of Granite County on the new road which was constructed around the repository. Discussion was held on the county two-track road which runs parallel to the creek and the new haul road constructed for the reclamation work.

		The	sess	sion	adjo	urn	ed a	t 3:4	5 p.													
														augh	ter,	Cha	irpe	rsor	1			
ΑŢ	TES	ST:										-										
			Blar	che	Mcl	Lure	, Cl	erk d	& R	ecor	der											
#	#	#	#	#	#	#	#	#	#	#	#	#	#	#	#	#	#	#	#	#	#	#

August 23, 2018

The Board of County Commissioners met at 9:00 a.m. in special session in the Commission Office of the Granite County Courthouse for the purpose of hearings on the 2018-2019 preliminary budgets with Chairperson Bill Slaughter and Commissioners Scott Adler and Barton Bonney attending. Also attending was Executive Assistant Mike Kahoe. The session convened with the pledge of allegiance.

Dick Motta attended and indicated an issue about when the notice of the budget hearings was published in the local newspapers. He also indicated an issue that the preliminary budgets are not available through email. He presented to the Board a copy of the law regarding the notice of publication.

	,	The	sess	sion	adjo	ourn	ed a	t 11:	:00 a	ı.m.												
												Bi	ll Sla	augh	ıter,	Cha	irpe	ersor	1			
A'	TES	ST: _										_										
]	Blan	che	Mcl	Lure	, Cle	erk (& R	ecor	der											
#	#	#	#	#	#	#	#	#	#	#	#	#	#	#	#	#	#	#	#	#	#	#
									A	ugu	st 24	, 20	18									
Tł	ller a ne ses dgets	sion The	cor	iven	ed v	vith	the p	oled	ge of	f alle	egiar	ice.					Ass [cLu					
on	the l			otta	atte	ndeo	i. H	le st	ated	to (Chai	rpei	son	Slau	ıght	er tł	nat k	ne ha	ad n	o co	mm	ent
	,	The	sess	sion	adjo	ourn	ed a	t 11:	:10 a	ı.m.												
Δ	ГТЕS	\T·										Bi	ll Sla	augh	iter,	Cha	irpe	ersor	1			
11		_	Blan	che	Mcl	Lure	, Cle	erk (& R	ecor	der	_										
#	#	#	#	#	#	#	#	#	#	#	#	#	#	#	#	#	#	#	#	#	#	#

August 27, 2018

The Board of County Commissioners met at 9:00 a.m. in special session in the Commission Office of the Granite County Courthouse for the purpose of hearings on the 2018-2019 preliminary budgets with Chairperson Bill Slaughter and Commissioners Scott Adler and Barton Bonney attending. Also attending was Executive Assistant Mike Kahoe. The session convened with the pledge of allegiance.

Dick Motta and Elena Gagliano attended and made general comments about the county building budget computer line item, the airport budget, the general fund budget summary and the county's website.

Clerk and Recorder Blanche McLure met with the Board to discuss the budget for Forest Reserve funds.

The session adjourned at 11:05 a.m.

												Bi	ll Sla	ugh	ter,	Cha	irpe	rson	ì			
ΑΊ	TE:				Mcl						der	-										
#	#	#	#	#	#	#	#	#	#	#	#	#	#	#	#	#	#	#	#	#	#	#
													10									

August 28, 2018

The Board of County Commissioners met at 9:00 a.m. in regular session in the Commission Office of the Granite County Courthouse with Chairperson Bill Slaughter and Commissioners Scott Adler and Barton Bonney attending. Also attending was Executive Assistant Mike Kahoe. The session convened with the pledge of allegiance.

Road and Bridge Superintendent Paul Alt met with the Board and gave his weekly report. He submitted employee evaluations. Repair of a frost heave in the road across the Georgetown Lake Dam was discussed and it was agreed that a load of hot mix would be used for the repair on the motion of Commissioner Adler and second by Commissioner Slaughter. There was no public comment. The motion carried unanimously. Paul Alt noted that some posts have been installed on East Fork Road and repair is being made on Mullan Road. He noted that an expensive transmission repair on a piece of county equipment is being investigated as to whether the truck is worth repairing. Commissioner Slaughter moved to have the county durapatch the stretch of road from the bridge over the Clark Fork River to Front Street in Drummond. Commissioner Bonney seconded the motion. There was no public comment. The motion carried with Commissioners Slaughter and Bonney voting in favor of the motion and Commissioner Adler voting against the motion. Dick Motta and Elena Gagliano attended.

Current Road Project Agreement with Forest Service: Several additional invoices have been submitted for payment. The Board unanimously approved seven claims (claim numbers 20304 through 20310) related to the Road Project Agreement on the motion of Commissioner Adler and second by Commissioner Bonney. Those claims and work done by Granite County, plus 10% overhead, will be submitted to the Forest Service for reimbursement, as specified in the agreement.

Agreements with subcontractors on current Road Project Agreement with Forest Service: There were no additional subcontracts presented.

Georgetown Lake level was reported at 6,429.28 feet, according to the USGS gage and the dam tender's report. The lake is approximately 2.64 inches below full pool at an outflow of approximately 42 cfs through the power plant and 56.7 cfs over the weir. Commissioner Bonney moved to make no change in the outflow and he noted that the lake is 2.64 inches above last year at this time. Commissioner Adler seconded the motion. There was no public comment. The motion carried unanimously. Discussion was held on cleaning out the weir pond. County Attorney Blaine Bradshaw attended and stated that he will notify the appropriate agencies. Dick Motta and Elena Gagliano attended.

Treasurer/County Superintendent of School Vicki Harding met with the Board and presented school budgets for 2019 for Philipsburg, Drummond and Hall. The budgets were approved on the motion of Commissioner Bonney moved that they be approved. Commissioner Adler seconded the motion. There was no public comment. The motion carried unanimously. Superintendent Harding presented and reviewed a list of all county school levies for 2018-2019. Treasurer Harding also presented financial information for the Board's review for June and July 2018. June 2018 included a cash analysis, a checking

account register, pledged securities held at Granite Mountain Bank in the amount of \$440,000.00, CD investments of \$529,775.45 STIP investments of \$9,131,698.68, and pledged securities in the amount of \$500,000.00 held in Glacier Bank. July 2018 included a cash report, a checking account register, CD investments of \$529,775.45, STIP investments of \$9,115,671.45, and pledged securities in the amount of \$440,000.00 held at Granite Mountain Bank. Dick Motta and Elena Gagliano attended.

The Board discussed Richard Motta's potential civil liability and issues with County Attorney Blaine Bradshaw. Dick Motta and Elena Gagliano attended. The issues of defamatory statements made by Dick Motta in the Philipsburg Mail newspaper were discussed. Attorney Bradshaw noted that the meeting could be closed if it is detrimental to the Board's legal strategy. He advised the Board, as stated in his letter, that if Dick Motta agrees not to continue the dialogue that no legal action be taken. Commissioner Slaughter indicated that legal action should be taken when defamatory statements are made with no Dick Motta stated that he did receive Attorney Bradshaw's letter. factual basis. Commissioner Slaughter indicated that people must be able to trust the government and he appreciated Attorney Bradshaw's letter. Commissioner Bonney noted that people are entitled to their opinions, but they should be expressed appropriately and accurately. Commissioner Bonney moved to follow the County Attorney's advice and not seek legal action unless the defamation occurs again. Commissioner Adler seconded the motion. Commissioner Slaughter noted that he is prepared to take legal action against Mr. Motta in the future, either was a Board or personally. Elena Gagliano, for the record, stated that the burden of proof will be on the county and that the letters to the editors were opinions. The motion carried with Commissioners Bonney and Adler voting in favor of the motion and Commissioner Slaughter voting against the motion with the comment that he respects the opinion of the county attorney, but he feels that the Board had been defamed and that legal action is in order.

The Board noted at 10:00 a.m., the scheduled time for bid openings on the separate projects of Jail Gutters and Downspouts Project and the Jail Roof Oiling Project, that no bids were received. The projects were advertised for bid in the August 16 and 23, 2018, issues of the *Philipsburg Mail* newspaper. Executive Assistant Mike Kahoe noted that no bids had been received for either project. County Attorney Blaine Bradshaw attended and noted that since no bids were received that the Board can now negotiate a contract with contractors to have the work performed.

The Board noted receipt of a copy of the resignation of Lacie Grosvold as clerk of Justice Court which was submitted to Justice of the Peace Deborah Fratzke. The Board agreed that the position will be advertised.

The Board held at 10:30 a.m. the bid opening of the Labor Only to Replace Decking on the Walberg Bridge Project. The project was advertised for bid in the August 9 and 16, 2018, issues of the *Philipsburg Mail* newspaper. County Attorney Blaine Bradshaw attended. Executive Assistant Mike Kahoe opened the two sealed bids received as follow:

Granite Crane Service LLC of Philipsburg \$9,445.00 RTW Enterprises of Drummond \$12,500.00

Commissioner Adler moved to accept the bid of Granite Crane Service as the lowest responsive bid and Commissioner Bonney seconded the motion. There was no public comment. The motion carried unanimously. Also attending were Teri Phelan and Rick White.

The Board considered the U.S. Geological Survey Joint Funding Agreement (Agreement #: 18WNMT318700048; Project #: RS00FN6) for the stream gauge on Flint Creek near Southern Cross (at Flint Creek Campground) for the period July 1, 2018 to June 30, 2019. The agreement states that the U.S. Geological Survey will be responsible for \$4,950.00 of the cost and that Granite County will be responsible for \$6,300.00 of the cost.

Through agreement with the Georgetown Lake Homeowners' Association, the \$6,300.00 cost will be split evenly at \$3,150.00 between the homeowners' association and Granite County. Commissioner Bonney moved for approval of the Joint Funding Agreement and Commissioner Adler seconded the motion. There was no public comment. The motion carried unanimously.

Patrick Little and Robert Medof with the Philipsburg Volunteer Ambulance Association met with the Board to discuss the completion of the new ambulance garage. County Attorney Blaine Bradshaw and Sheriff Scott Dunkerson attended. The group reviewed the proposed budget for the Philipsburg ambulance. Robert Medof stated that the most important element now would be to complete the insulation since the heat in the building is operational. Discussion was held on which priorities are the most important. Patrick Little and Robert Medof agreed to determine the most important steps to take in phases and submit the list to Attorney Bradshaw. Patrick Little noted that having an organization to respond to calls is probably more important than having a building. Discussion was held on how to recruit and retain volunteer EMT's, and obtain a quality instructor. Attorney Bradshaw noted that auditor Doyle and Associates of Lolo is wrapping up the audit with consultation of a contractor to determine whether the materials purchased are actually in the building. Attorney Bradshaw also said he would contact Tana Doyle to see if the contractor who does the inspection could also complete an estimate of costs to complete the project, and the Board and Patrick Little concurred with this action. Attorney Bradshaw also noted the project (all work that needs to be completed) would need to be put out for public bid in order to be completed.

Planning Director Linda Bouck and engineer/surveyor Gordon Sorenson met with the Board regarding the request for preliminary plat approval of the Alt Flats First Minor Subdivision. Linda Bouck reviewed that it is a first minor subdivision creating two (2) single family residential lots from approximately eleven (11.404) acres on a tract of land approximately one mile north of Maxville, on the west side of Montana Highway 1 in the NE1/4 of Section 4, T8N, R13W. She noted that the Planning Board unanimously recommended approval with 13 proposed conditions. Commissioner Adler moved to give preliminary plat approval for Alt Flats First Minor Subdivision with 13 conditions. Commissioner Bonney seconded the motion. There was no public comment. The motion carried unanimously.

The Board held the second reading of Resolution 2018-17 "A Granite County Resolution Authorizing The Transfer of PILT Funds To The Town Of Philipsburg for Emergency Needs." Commissioner Bonney moved to adopt Resolution 2018-17 and Commissioner Adler seconded the motion. There was no public comment. The motion carried unanimously.

The Board held the first reading of Resolution 2018-18 "A Granite County Resolution Authorizing A Second Increase To The County Health Department's 2018 Fiscal Year Budget And Authorizing A Transfer Of PILT Funds To County Health Department Fund No. 2270." Public Health Nurse Annie Young attended and reported that additional grant funds have been added to the County Health Department Fund which reduces the amount necessary from PILT. She also discussed the billing procedure through Mon-Ida, which she is investigating. County Attorney Blaine Bradshaw attended and is assisting in the investigation of the billing procedure. Discussion was held on having a policy that clients pay at the time of service for immunizations. Attorney Bradshaw recommended that Mon-Ida be given a deadline to produce a copy of the contract with that firm and search for a different billing company. Annie Young reported that DPHHS is no longer supporting the temperature monitoring for vaccines and each health department will be required to purchase their own, which she will put in the county health budget request. Discussion was held on the overall county health budget.

Commissioner Bonney excused himself from the session at 1:25 p.m.

August 28, 2018 continued...

The Board reviewed minutes for August 7 and 14, 2018. Commissioner Adler moved to approve the August 7 and 14, 2018 minutes and Commissioner Slaughter seconded the motion. There was no public comment. The motion carried unanimously.

The Board discussed adding the Town of Philipsburg as a location for joint quarterly meetings. The Board agreed to add Philipsburg to the joint quarterly meeting rotation. County Attorney Blaine Bradshaw attended. Commissioner Slaughter moved to approve the addition and Commissioner Adler seconded the motion. There was no public comment. The motion carried unanimously.

The Board discussed the Black Pine Road and the site visit held on August 21, 2018. The Board agreed that Commissioner Slaughter would make another site visit to further determine the location and condition of the county road right-of-way.

		Pul	olic (Com	men	t: N	lone															
		Coı	rresp	ond	ence	: N	one.															
		The	e sess	sion	adjo	urn	ed a	t 2:3	80 p.	m.												
												Bil	ll Sla	augh	ıter,	Cha	irpe	ersor	1			
ΑŢ	TE	ST:										_										
			Blar	iche	McI	Lure	, Clo	erk (& R	ecor	der											
#	#	#	#	#	#	#	#	#	#	#	#	#	#	#	#	#	#	#	#	#	#	#
									A	ugu:	st 29	, 20 1	18									
20: Ad	18-2 ller :	019 and ssion	prel Bar n con	office limin ton l nven vas n	nary Bom ed w	bud ney a vith t ublic	lgets atter the p	with with which will be with a second with the wind with the with	th C g. A ge of	hair Also f alle egare	pers atte egiar	on E ndin ice.	Bill S g wa	Slauş as E	ghte xecu	r an	d C	omn	issi	oner	s Sc	ott
					Ū							——			40.	Cha						
АT	TE	ST:										_ B11	ll Sla	augn	iter,	Cna	urp€	ersor	1			
			Blar	nche	McI	Lure	, Clo	erk (& R	ecor	der											
#	#	#	#	,,																		

August 30, 2018

The Board of County Commissioners met at 9:00 a.m. in special session in the Commission Office of the Granite County Courthouse for the purpose of hearings on the 2018-2019 preliminary budgets with Chairperson Bill Slaughter and Commissioners Scott Adler and Barton Bonney attending. Also attending was Kim Pawlak for Executive Assistant Mike Kahoe. The session convened with the pledge of allegiance.

There was no public comment regarding the budgets.

August 30, 2018 continued...

Superintendent of Public Instruction Elsie Arntzen and Dylan Klapmeier with the Montana Office of Public Instruction met with the Board. They were in town to have an active shooter presentation at Granite High School. Superintendent Arntzen talked about the importance of School Resource Officers and taking a proactive stance on active shooters.

Aaron Murphy and Deborah Frandsen with U.S. Senator Jon Tester's office met with the Board for general discussion. Commissioner Adler stated that the "VIPER" bidding through the Forest Service for firefighting needs to be reviewed for unreasonable conditions for the bidding, which is eliminating the local people and going out of state to hire people and equipment to fight fires. Commissioner Adler said that he has reached out to Senator Tester's office numerous times and has never received a response. Aaron Murphy requested Commission Adler get him those names he will follow up. The Commission was disappointed that Senator Tester did not support the judges and tax break and suggested that Senator Tester needs to promote logging so there will be more opportunities for loggers. We could have a vibrant timber industry with jobs. Other topics were: Wilderness Study Areas, Fish & Game, Trade Issue (how is Granite County affected) and the downward spiral of Drummond.

	The session adjourned at 11:40 a.m.																					
A TOT	PT:	om.										Bi	ll Sla	augh	ıter,	Cha	irpe	ersor	1			
AT	LE		Blar				e, Cl	erk	& R	ecor	der	_										
#	#	#	#	#	#	#	#	#	#	#	#	#	#	#	#	#	#	#	#	#	#	#
									A	ugu	st 31	, 20	18									
atte for]	ndi Exe	ing. ecut Cor Cus	pre Cor ive A mmis stodi se Ro prop	nmi Assis Ssior San Oof P	ssion stant ner I Jane Proje	ner S t Mil Bonn een	Slaug ke K ney v Bor hich	ghte aho was s nney a clos	r wa e. T selec me	s ab the stated a et wooday	sent ession as te with y (8-4	this on co mpo the 31-20	day nve rary Bo	. Al ned y cha ard	so at with airpo reg	tend the erson	ling pled n for	was lge of the	Kin of all sess posa	n Par legia sion.	wlak nce.	the
fisca revi	ard al 2 ew	ing 018 will	rk & retin . Th l be i	reme ne Be requ	ent w oard ired	vhicl l agr	h is a	a rec to in	quire icrea	emei ase t	nt by he a	GA udit	SB or's	75, v bud	whic get l	h ne oy \$2	eds 2,500	to bo O for	e cor	nple t cos	ted st. T	for `he
		The	ere v	vas r	10 pt	ublic	con	nme	nt re	egar	ding	the	bud	gets	. Di	ck N	Iotta	a att	ende	ed.		
		The	e ses	sion	adjo	ourn	ed a	t 11	:00 a	a.m.												
												Bi	ll Sla	augh	ıter,	Cha	irpe	ersoi	1			
AT	ГES	ST:																				

Blanche McLure, Clerk & Recorder